





Approved by the Commissioners, 5-8-09

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

APRIL 3, 2009

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern; Carol Vantine (Chair)

ABSENT:

Herschel Brown; Doug Rouzer

The meeting was called to order by Chair Carol Vantine at 5:30 PM.

The minutes of the February 25, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved with changes discussed by the Commissioners.

Tom O’Hern distributed a Financial Report for the period ending April 3, 2009. A portion of the consulting expense ($1785) should be shown as an expense for the 2009 Lake Protection Grant Application.  The remaining $587.50 should remain as an expense under general consulting fees.  The report shows income of $17,144.66 and an estimated carry forward to 2010 of $14,575.33.  The Commissioners voted unanimously to accept the Financial Report as revised.

Tom O’Hern reported on his conversation with Dick Braun regarding the DNR Fish Stocking Program. The DNR will put 3200 seven inch walleye fingerlings into the lake at state expense.  The DNR has requested that the District not spend the $1000 it has budgeted for larger stock in 2009.

Boating education classes are scheduled for Saturday, June 13, 2009 from 1:00 to 4:00 PM and  Sunday, June 14 from Noon to 5:00 PM.  Classroom portions will be held at the Town Hall and in-lake portions will be held at the public beach.  Kent Wilson led the organizing effort for these education classes.  More details will be provided in the April edition of the Newsletter.

The 2009 Boat Parade will be held on Saturday, July 4, 2009, with Sunday, July 5 as a back up date.  The Annual Picnic will be held on Saturday, August 22, 2009 at the County Line.  Tom O’Hern agreed to recruit leadership for both events.

The Spring Meeting of the Membership will be held on Saturday, May 23, 2009 at Christ Lutheran Church beginning at 9:00 AM.
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The Commissioner’s reviewed a summary report on the 2008 Property Owner’s Survey

prepared by Commissioner Tom Mears.  The summary included some additional input from consultant Cheryl Clemens and Commissioners Bresina and Vantine. The Commissioners unanimously accepted the final report as a basic communications tool for constituents and as a supplement to the Grant Application. 

The Commissioners reviewed a one page summary on NPI-NE Stream Investigations from November 2000 to June of 2008.  The Commissioners unanimously adopted this document as a summary of currently available stream information, and a record of the actions and analysis of Polk County representatives and private consultants.   The Commissioners agreed that the District should offer an apology to the farm property owner adjacent to and north of 230th Avenue in NPI-NE for poor communications and misunderstandings in this subwatershed. The District hopes to build a positive working relationship with all property owners in this subwatershed, although the current Grant Application will not include funding requests for retention structures on the farm property mentioned above.  The District will be working with property owners in NPI-NE to install retention ponds in the area south of 230th Avenue.   Commission Chair Carol Vantine will address the misunderstandings with NPI-NE property owners through personal communications and in the April Newsletter.

The Commissioners unanimously approved modifications to the Five Year Lake Protection Action Plan and Grant Application. These modifications included the addition of professional coordination for the implementation of a lake protection grant, a reduction of the number of shoreland and outer watershed projects, and a reduction of the District’s expenses.  The Commissioners acknowledged that the successful implementation of the modified plan will require dramatic increases in the number of volunteers for lake protection initiatives. The approved Grant Application was drafted by consultant Cheryl Clemens with minor language changes provided by Larry Bresina.

The Commissioners agreed that Cheryl Clemens will be hired as the coordinator if we are successful in securing the grant funds from the DNR.

The Commissioners unanimously approved RESOLUTION # 1-09, requesting funds and assistance available from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources under the Lake Protection Grant Program.  The resolution authorizes Chair Carol Vantine to serve as the representative of the District for purposes of the grant application and implementation. 

There was some discussion about the electronic storage of certain files, records and reports.   The Secretary will meet with Dick Hollar and Larry Bresina to discuss storage  and accessibility, and the possible recruitment of a volunteer to assist with electronic storage needs.
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Chair Carol Vantine reported on a letter from Phil Sykes regarding dredging under the bridge. The DNR has notified the District that it will not be eligible for dredging fund assistance until 2010.  The Chair will notify Mr. Sykes.

The meeting adjourned at 7:52 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo

Secretary

